At a meeting of the Parish Council held on Monday 6th January 2003 there were present; Mr. J. Nichols (Chairman), Mr. J. Blowers, Mr. G. Alderton, Mrs E. Hume, Mrs. T. Townend, Mr. P. Offord, Mrs E. Socratous and Mr. S. Perks. Councillor B. Hunter, Pc Hill and 12 Parishioners also attended.

Apologies were received from Mr. S. Lewis, Mr. T. Prettyman and Mr. C. Ayers.

There were no Declarations of Interest.

The minutes of the previous meeting held on December 2nd 2002 were approved and signed.

A suitable memorial for Mr. Patrick Paul who had died in December, was discussed, Mr. Paul had been a member of the Parish Council since the early 1950’s, served as Chairman for 30 years up to his retirement in 1994, and had been an invaluable member of the community in many ways.  It was decided that a tree and a plaque should be planted on the Millennium Green in his memory and a suitably engraved plaque giving details of his long service both to the Parish Council and Village Hall Management Committee should be placed in the entrance porch of the Village Hall. Mr. Blowers then gave the Parish Team report, the main item was that the new seat around the Beacon on the Millennium Green, which had been sponsored by Mr. & Mrs. K. Jary in memory of their daughter Kim, and manufactured by HMP carpenters workshop, was now in position and had been admired by several parishioners. A letter had been sent to the Governor asking for the Parish’s gratitude to be passed on to all the people concerned in the work. Thanks were also extended to Mr. Alderton and Mr. Offord for their help in installing the seat. Mr. Gerry Knights the Prison Governor was also at the team meeting and he agreed that the prison would be able to provide labour to decorate the Village Hall in the early summer. Mr. Hunter was asked to give his report at this point as he had to attend another meeting in Lowestoft, he informed the Parish Councillors that although W.D.C. had agreed to the provision of a footpath along the corner of Market Lane at the junction with Pickwick Drive, it now appears that there is no funding for this work to be done, the estimated cost of the project is £4,000 and Mr. Hunter is prepared to seek some funding from the Locality funding if the Parish Council considers that the provision of this footpath will enhance Road Safety in this area. There would also be the option of the Parish Council funding part of the cost. The Councillors were asked to consider the matter and the clerk was instructed to include this on the agenda for next months meeting. Mr. Offord asked if the provision of a footway from Queensway to Hall Road could be considered, but Mr Hunter felt that this would probably be too big a job for the District Council to consider, never the less he would take the issue to W.D.C. on the Parish Council’s behalf. He would also ask the District Council to consider some form of Road Safety provision in the Queensway/Copperfield Terrace area of the Village. The problems associated with the various school bus pick-ups in The Street were next on the agenda, the clerk had written to Mr. Hodds the Head teacher at Lothingland Middle School, pointing out that several complaints had been made about the behaviour of the children waiting for the bus outside the Red Lion, Mr. Hodds had contacted the Clerk and had expressed his disquiet over the matter and asked permission to copy the Parish Council letter and send that along with a letter from him to each of the parents concerned. Mr. Perks had not yet contacted the person who deals with the provision of the transport to the Hobart School with regard to using Blundeston Primary School as the main pick up point for their bus instead of The Street, but he will do so in the next few days. A further letter had been received from W.D.C. with regard to the provision of Toilets at the Village Hall in respect of the Entertainment Licence, this stated that the original calculation that we should only be allowed 140 persons at a function at the Hall had been wrong and it was now agreed that the licence would allow for 170 people. Mr. Blowers then gave a report from the Lake and Woodland Committee, unfortunately funding to enable the Committee to purchase this area, on behalf of the Parish Council, could not be confirmed until mid February and as offers had to be in by 3rd January all hopes of obtaining the Lake had been abandoned. Mr. Blowers has since heard that an offer on the Lake has been accepted. The Chairman thanked the sub committee and especially Mr. Blowers and Mr John Gardiner for all the hard work that they had put into the venture and it was agreed that the clerk should write to Mr. Gardiner thanking him personally. The Chairman had been contacted by a member of the Ramblers Society, after the proposed purchase of the land by the Parish Council became public knowledge, who stated that before the land was purchased by the Home Office a Public Right of Way ran through the woodland, and the Ramblers were anxious that this should be re-opened once the land returned to private ownership. Several longer serving members on the Parish Council, who had lived in the Village since before the prison was built, stated that as far as they could remember, there had been no Public Right of Way, Mrs. Hume said that she had several old maps at her home and she would look at these to see if there was any evidence of such a path. The chairman had made headway with the removal of the Untaxed vehicle at Queensway, the owner had agreed to sign a letter giving the Parish Council permission to have the vehicle removed and she would recompense the Council. 

Accounts.  The following accounts were proposed for payment by Mr. Offord and seconded by Mrs. Socratous.
J. Gardiner re expenses incurred on Lake & Woodland Committee
£48. 83



John Blowers

ditto





  12. 72



B.M. Shaw (Clerks salary) Oct/Nov/Dec     237. 50



Plus 1/3 telephone rental


  9. 16


246. 66

Planning
The following plan was approved.



Mrs. P. Reid,
68, The Street, Blundeston. Erection of additional satellite dish.

Correspondence. A letter had arrived from W.D.C. informing the Parish Council of the Council Tax Base for 2003/2004. A reminder of the next Northern Parishes Liaison Group meeting to be held on 30th January at 7.30p.m. at Lound Village Hall had arrived. Notification of the addresses for the two new houses being built in The Street had been received, these will be known as numbers 45 and 45a. The Chairman had received a copy of the Suffolk Hedgerow Survey Newsletter, which mentioned the surveys being carried out in this locality, including Blundeston. The Pippins Committee had forwarded copies of their petition and letters to W.D.C. Planning Department and the Government Inspector dealing with the appeal against the development on the land at the rear of Meadowlands to the Parish Council. It was noted that the planning meeting to discuss the revised plan to build 6 dwellings on this site would be held on Wednesday 22nd January. The Chairman reported that before Christmas he had received a letter from the Chairman of the Pippins Committee registering his disappointment that some major issues had been ‘sneaked’ into the agenda for the meeting held on 2nd December. The Chairman spoke to Mr. Ayers over the telephone immediately and wrote a formal letter after the Christmas period. In this he assured Mr. Ayers that the Chairman and Clerk always conduct the Parish Council business professionally and legally, he pointed out that the agenda is circulated and posted on the Parish Notice boards 7 days before the meetings and often planning applications are received after the agenda has been distributed. Once a plan has been received the Council then has only 21 days to comment on it and therefore they have to be considered as soon as possible. 

Other Parish Business. Mr. Blowers pointed out that the dangerous trees he had reported has not been dealt with as yet and he would contact the Parks Department again in this regard. Mr. Alderton asked if the Parish Council were going to follow on with the Affordable Housing project and it was decided after some discussion that the Chairman should contact Louise Wilby again and ask her to advise the Parish Council on the way forward. Mrs. Townend reported that she would contact suppliers to get costs for the new playground equipment and investigate funding for this. Mr. Perks said that he often finds that the standards of discussion when plans are considered are not highly professional and suggested that perhaps W.D.C. Planning officers could give the councillors advice on the best way to discuss planning applications more fully and circumspectly. The Chairman suggested that perhaps plans to be discussed should be laid out at the rear of the Hall before the meetings so that the Parish Councillors could adjourn to this area at the relevant time and see the plans more fully. The Chairman also suggested that perhaps this would be a good subject to discuss at a Northern Parishes Liaison meeting. Pc Hill said that there had been 8 reported crimes since December but all of these had occurred at HMP. Mr. Perks said that there had been graffiti painted onto the Pound, but he had removed this, Pc Hill said that this had not been reported to the Police.   

The Chairman then opened the meeting for Parishioner Input. Mr. Ayers stated that he had written to the Chairman on his own behalf, not as chairman of the Pippins Committee, and he apologised for the use of the word “sneaked”, as he was now aware of the late arrival of the plan. He also said that he applauded Mr. Perks’ suggestion that plans should be discussed more fully. Another Parishioner asked if anything could be done to reduce the number of cars parked along The Street, the Chairman pointed out that many avenues had been explored to make The Street safer but no solution could be arrived at. A parishioner asked if the Parish Council could ask for longer than 21 days to consider a plan, and the Clerk was asked in enquire if the Council could apply for an extension to discuss controversial plans.

There being no further business the meeting closed at 8.16p.m.
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